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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the Conesville Fish & Game Club

August 24th, 2006

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 with 19 people in attendance.  Mike Zeh gave the treasurer report.  A motion was made to accept by Joe Moore, second by Walt Zeh and passed.  Ray Lawyer and 2nd by Dewey Irving made a motion on last month’s minutes. A vote was taken and passed.  

There were 30 new Archery certificates and 50 new Gun hunters trained during the month of August at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun club.  Anyone interested in attending a Trapping class please contact Earl Van Wormer (868-9304).  If there is enough interest Earl will set up a date and location.  Last of all Jeff Peil is looking for some sportsmen & women who would be interested in training for Hunter safety instructors.  His e-mail address is: jdpeil@gw.dec.state.ny.us           

We still have the SCCA hat pin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

Discussed the SCCA investment of the Dorwin Hamm funds.  Ray Zeh & Ed Zamjohn will look into a possible move from American Express to maybe a local bank (long term CD).  Dewey Irving made motion and second by Mario Rosania. 

The canoe raffle went very well.  The 1st prize winner chose the $500 so we still have the canoe.  Mike Zeh made a motion to raffle off, giving associate members first chance on $5 tickets. ED Zamjohn second motion.   We have 472 tickets available.  A drawing will be held at the November SCCA meeting.  The money raised will help pay for the printing of the SCCA 100th anniversary books.  Any one wanting a ticket can send $5 with name & address to SCCA P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035 and a ticket will be sent to them.

Ed Zamjohn made a motion and second by Ray Lawyer to donate $500 to the SUNY Cobleskill Wildlife & Fishery students who are competing in a National Competition which will be held in Alaska.  There are 15 students attending from Sept 23 thru Sept 30.  A vote was taken and passed.  A check was mailed to Kevin Berner whom is tagging along.    

Need to update SCCA website. Lorie Michaels has been contacted by Ray Zeh & Ed Zamjohn to get it done.  A motion was made and voted on.

The radio collared coyote has been found and is being tracked again in the Warnerville area. Richmondville Rod & Gun Club donated $150 to the student doing the tracking to help with gas expenses.

Pheasant Applications need to get turned in for the hard release program.  DEC is always looking for new release sites.  Dewey Irving is the point of contact (607-588-6978).

DEC is looking for a replacement for Eric Haslun who has moved up the ladder of responsibilities to Quarter Master.

Jeff Phel our local DEC Official gave an early report on the 1st day license sales.  81,816 or 33,000 transactions or $1.3 million on opening day sales.  Highest on record.  He also gave us an update on DEC’s plan to do a study on checking road kill doe this coming winter.  Jan 1st through Mar 31st.  DEC plans to check 195 doe for fetus size along with date doe was impregnated in Region 4, DMU 4G & 4H.   This will also be done in Region 8 & 9.  SUNY Cobleskill students are planning on working with DEC on this project.

Fancher Pond which is owed by the SCCA needs attention.  This is an 11 acres pond with a 50’ right of way which needs to be identified with some signs along with getting the grass cut.  This pond offers excellent fishing and maybe we could get a work party to install some kind of dock to fish from.

 Looking Glass Pond is still flooded.  DEC will not let SCCA members do the maintenance.

Pheasant Stocking  Sept. 28 @12.30 pm Meet at Moble Mart on RT 7 EAST OF Richmendville  Total 28 Boxs  2919 birds  1901 cocks 1018 hens stocking during season once a week for the next two weeks.    
  SCCA Association Dues:  Still have two Associations which haven’t sent in their $30 Dues which are due for 2006.   Several associate membership dues are also past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.  I have currently updated my records and will try to send out post cards to members who are in the rear, soon.

Antler Restriction Program:  Mike Zeh, Willy Karlu and Doug Handy attended the August meeting of the Schoharie County Supervisors held in Schoharie.  SCCA is looking for the support of our local government for the proposed antler restriction program.  The results of the survey done at the Cobleskill Fair were 142 in favor and 37 against.  Local sportsmen & sportswomen want this antler restriction program.  A vote was taken and the County Board approved to support the program.  Biggest concern is the Buck to Doe Ratio.  There are not enough bucks to breed all the doe within the first and second rut. If the doe are breed after the second rut, that fawn will be born late in the summer, which is too late to get ready for the following fall & winter. The Antler Restriction program that NYS DEC is currently doing down in Ulster County is being increased from 3 DMU areas to 5 DMU areas.  This is a pilot program that DEC is supporting because the local sportsmen & women, businesses, politicians, and the State Farm Bureau have requested it.  There will be a special public meeting held on September 26th at the Bouck Hall located @ SUNY Cobleskill from 7:00 PM to 10:00 PM.  For more information contact Ray Zeh, 234-8804 or Doug Handy, 295 7779.      

New York State Fish & Wildlife Management Board:  The next meeting will be held on September 27th 7:00 PM at the Middleburgh Diner.  The Fall Session will be held at Seneca Falls on October 26, 27 & 28.  Any resolutions, which we need voted on, should be turned in by the Sept. Meeting.  POC are Dave Wood, Gerald Hamm or Mike Zeh.

New York State Conservation Council Inc.  The 73rd Annual convention was held September 15th, 16th & 17th at the Ramada Inn in New Hartford, NY.   The Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club was presented the President Award (Outstanding NYSCC Member Award) for the club’s Youth Archery Program.  John Bloomer was available to receive the award for Middleburgh. Thank you John!!!!  Several resolutions were discussed and voted on along with the election of Officers & Directors. Commissioner Denise Sheehan gave DEC’s report. The Legislative Report Update was given by Wally John and the President’s Report was given by Harold L. Palmer.  The council is looking for volunteers to appoint to the many committees. 

To All Council Representatives: The New York State Conservation Council is working to get other groups and organizations to partner-up with the Council, in the hope that we can get items that are Council policy passed, and those that we are against, defeated.  We will be meeting with other groups about once a month, or more often if the need arises.  

 At times, we will be asked to back some of their issues. I will need to know the opinion of our members on topics that Council does not have a policy on.  Therefore, I will occasionally be sending out a Voting Form to be filled out and returned to me, so that I know to advise the other participants whether they have our support on a given issue.  These Voting Forms are the only acceptable form for your vote, so that we have it in writing; answers by phone will not be accepted.

  If you have any questions, please call me at 607-638-9013.  Same number for fax, but call first.  Thank you. Yours in Conservation, Harold L. Palmer President, NYSCC 554 Chaseville Road   Maryland, NY   12116

NYSRPA-alert -- DEP Expands Land-Use Policies   New York City Department of Environmental Protection Commissioner Emily Lloyd was at the Delaware County Fair on Monday to announce changes in the DEP's land-use policies.
         Lloyd said the DEP is expanding recreational access to its lands and has amended its watershed-recreation rules. Beginning immediately, there will be more opportunities for hunting, fishing, boating and the use of motor vehicles.  Lloyd also demonstrated that as of Monday, people can get DEP land-access permits through the department's watershed website at http://www.nyc.gov/watershedrecreation instead of waiting for a permit to be mailed.
         "Local residents have been very eager to see the process change, and it will benefit visitors as well," Lloyd said. "Many people have been frustrated if they had guests who couldn't access
our land because they didn't have permits.
        "We are looking forward to seeing a lot more people using our land," Lloyd said.  Lloyd was at the fair booth the DEP shares with the Watershed Agricultural Council.   She said people are invited to stop by the booth to apply for and print out a permit.
          Andes Supervisor Martin Donnelly said the ability to instantly apply for a permit is a positive change. "I believe this will be a great economic tool for local businesses, and it will benefit residents, sportsmen, hunters and visitors," Donnelly said. "It has been a long time coming, but it's obvious that Commissioner Lloyd is a person who intends to keep her word."
          Lloyd also announced that the DEP has increased its hunting areas this year by more than 4,000 acres and now has more than 36,000 acres open for deer hunting.  The DEP's hunting program for small game, turkey and bear will take place on 21 parcels totaling more than 7,700 acres, and will be expanded next year. More than 74,000 acres of DEP lands are open to the public, with more than 25,000 acres and 21 reservoirs or lakes available for fishing.
           Lloyd's announcements at the fair came three months after the DEP announced the small game, turkey and bear program on city watershed lands. The 2006-07 program will run from the opening of squirrel season Sept. 1 to the close of spring turkey season at the end of May. Previously, only deer hunting had been allowed.
           Alan Rosa, Catskill Watershed Corp. executive director also applauded the changes. "The move to increase access to city lands is good news not only to hunters and sportsmen, but to hikers, snowshoers, birdwatchers, cross country skiers - everyone who enjoys the outdoors," he said. "This will boost economic development by bringing in tourist dollars as well."
Other changes to the rules:

1. Lower the minimum age for access permit and hunt tag eligibility from 16 to 14, with parental consent.

2. Permit hunting with handguns in accordance with state regulations.

3. Create a public area designation that will allow entry to historic-use areas without an access permit. This provision will enable groups such as snowmobile and hiking clubs to continue to use certain trails on newly acquired DEP land, and will also make it easier to open DEP land to uses such as municipal ball fields.

4. Allow group-access permits to be issued for all the members of a particular organization.

5. Permit the storage on DEP property of certain equipment used for fishing by boat and permit certain boat maintenance on-site.

6. Allow unleashed dogs on DEP lands under certain conditions.
The rules are on the DEP website. For more information, call DEP Land Management at (800) 575-LAND.

Ian Michaels, DEP spokesman, said more than 100,000 people hold free access permits. More than 11,000 people received hunt tags from the DEP in 2005, and about 10,000 people have permits to use rowboats on city reservoirs.

STATE OF NEW YORK - EXECUTIVE CHAMBER - GEORGE E. PATAKI, GOVERNOR

GOVERNOR ANNOUNCES $50 MILLION FOR NEW ANIMAL HEALTH DIAGNOSTIC CENTER AT CORNELL UNIVERSITY

The Facility Will Play a Critical Role in Detecting Pathogens and Diseases Harmful to Humans and Animals, While Also Fostering Economic Growth in Agriculture Industry.

      Governor George E.  Pataki today announced $50 million in capital funding to Cornell University for the construction of a state-of-the-art Animal Diagnostic Center at the College of Veterinary Medicine.  The new center will be a Biosafety Level-3 (BSL-3) capable facility and will consolidate Cornell’s existing diagnostic facilities, which are located in 12 different buildings on campus and in the greater Ithaca area.

       “Government has no greater responsibility than to ensure the safety of its citizens,” Governor Pataki said.  “This state-of-the-art Animal Health Diagnostic Center will play a critical role in our efforts to detect and prevent the spread of dangerous pathogens that represent a very real threat not only to animals, but to people as well.  The new facility also will continue to support the economic well-being of New York’s animal industry.  I am proud of our strong partnership with Cornell University and our commitment to working to keep our citizens as safe as possible.”

      Cornell President, David J.  Skorton said, “On behalf of the entire Cornell community, I would like to thank Governor Pataki for his decisive backing of the Animal Health Diagnostic Center, as well as his longstanding support and partnership with Cornell University, the land grant university of the State of New York.   By strengthening, in such a crucial way, Cornell’s research and service, this new facility will have a profound influence not only on the state's well-being and economy, but also on the significance of New York's animal and human health research to the nation and the world.”

      Senator George H. Winner, Jr. said, “We’re extremely grateful to Governor Pataki for this exciting initiative to secure and enhance Cornell University’s place of prominence in the protection of health and safety in the 21st century.  The Cornell Animal Diagnostic Center has long been one of the world’s premiere institutes of health and safety.  It’s a great source of pride to the Southern Tier-Finger Lakes region and critically important to the future strength and well-being of New York State agriculture and public health generally.”

      Assemblywoman Barbara Lifton said, “The Animal Health Diagnostic Center serves as an insurance policy for the State’s animal agriculture industry.  If an infectious disease is detected, staff working with Cornell Cooperative Extension takes action to contain the disease spread. This new facility will improve the program’s efficiency in providing one central location for the program.”

      The $50 million in capital funding announced today at Cornell University by the Governor, will be used by New York’s land grant university to construct a 126,000 gross square foot Animal Health Diagnostic   Center (AHDC) at the university’s College of Veterinary  Medicine.  The new building will house Cornell’s diagnostic programs, which have existed for 94 years, but are currently spread across 12 different buildings.  In addition, the upgrade to Biosafety Level-3 (BSL-3) diagnostic and research capabilities will enable these programs to work on highly contagious disease agents like West Nile Virus, anthrax, and E. Coli, which will greatly enhance the safety and well-being of all New Yorkers.

      The new facility, which is expected to cost $80 million, will house laboratories that will provide research and testing services to protect New York’s animal agriculture, offering comprehensive testing for foreign animal diseases like Avian Flu, Foot-and-Mouth Disease, Exotic Newcastle Disease, and Classical Swine Flu.  In addition, the AHDC will have upgraded laboratories to continue testing for other important diseases like Mad Cow Disease (BSE) and Chronic Wasting Disease (CWD). Testing under the program will be expanded to cover other important animal diseases such as Foot-and-Mouth Disease (FMD) and African Swine Fever (ASF). Construction is scheduled to begin in early 2008, pending municipal approvals, and is expected to create up to 65 new jobs.

      State Agriculture Commissioner Patrick H. Brennan said, “The testing completed at the State’s Diagnostic Lab at Cornell is absolutely essential to support the State’s regulatory and surveillance programs, and the existing facilities of the lab have been in dire need of renovation.  I appreciate Governor Pataki’s commitment to safeguarding our agricultural industry by providing $50 million towards this significant capital improvement project that will ensure continuation of proper diagnostic services and rapid responses to disease threats.”

      Cornell University’s AHDC works closely with New York State to ensure the early detection and control of important pathogens that can significantly affect the health of animals and humans.  This is accomplished with a comprehensive research and testing program that receives more than 150,000 discreet samples from across the United States and Canada and results in over one million tests each year.  The laboratory also operated the New York State Equine Drug Testing Program in partnership with the New York State Racing & Wagering Commission, and has cooperative agreements with the State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) for CWD testing, and the State Health Department for vector-borne diseases such as West Nile Virus and Lyme Disease.

      The current AHDC is the only full-service multidisciplinary animal disease diagnostic facility in New York State and is a member of a National Animal Health Laboratory Network.  Its activities not only serve animal agricultural interests, but all animals, including companion, sports, recreational, zoological, and exotic and wildlife animals.

Schoharie County Ridge-runners (Formerly the Struttin’ Hens): National Wildlife Turkey Federation:  Event date is 04/21/2007 and the location will be @ Borealli’s Restaurant Howes Cave, N.Y. 12092 POC is Liz Reinhart 518-673-3965 The turkeys are a friend to the farmer. Wild turkeys are often blamed for crop damage, but evidence shows that wild turkeys are innocent of most charges.” The reason wild turkeys get blamed for crop damage is because farmers see them in the fields during the day," said Doug Little, National Wild Turkey Federation regional biologist for New York. "However, research shows that most damage occurs at night when turkeys are roosting.” In a recent article, Keith Waldron, New York State Integrated Pest Management Program, suggests turkeys help farmers monitor fields for bug infestations. The article refers to Extension Educator Mike Stanyard discovering alfalfa snout beetles in the crop and stomach contents of wild turkeys taken near an alfalfa field. Alfalfa snout beetles are found only in Europe and portions of nine counties in northern New York and southern Ontario.  The alfalfa snout beetle is a leading cause for alfalfa to go out of production in New York," Waldron said. "Turkeys were in the right place at the right time feeding on the beetles and helped us figure out why alfalfa wasn't doing very well in the area." Turkeys often feed on insects in or near crop fields during the summer and autumn. In fact, insects are the biggest source of protein for turkey poults. However, since turkeys are active during the day many farmers believe they are feeding on agricultural crops rather than insects even though research shows differently.  Earlier studies conducted in Ohio and Wisconsin by wildlife agency biologists show turkeys cause minimal crop damage. Over a four-year period, Ohio researchers found only three of 26 damage incidents involved wild turkeys even though turkeys were spotted near every field. According to Paul Curtis, Wildlife Damage Management Program Coordinator for Cornell University, wild turkeys cause little economic damage. "It's well documented that turkeys primarily feed on insects in agriculture fields," Curtis said.  For more information about the NWTF, call 1-800-THE-NWTF. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317

SUNY Cobleskill College: The members of the Cobleskill Student Chapter of the Wildlife Society are sending 15 students to Anchorage Alaska for the annual meeting September 23 –27, 2006.  Students compete in a Wildlife Quiz Bowl Competition.  The total cost is over $12,000.  The Chapter is hosting the next SCCA meeting along with hosting the special public meeting on the 26 of September for the Antler Restriction program.

Summit SNO Riders: For information contact Bud Rivenburgh at 287-1961 or dtoborg@midtel.net or go to club’s website.  www.summitsnoriders.homestead.com/summitsnoriders.html    
Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: The last Trap shoot will be on September 29th until after hunting season.  The indoor archery range targets are being rebuilt by an Eagle Scout project, Jacob Bauman has asked for permission to tackle this project in the fall at a cost to the club not to exceed $400. Ray Zeh still has over 150 December 2006 Raffle tickets to hand out to sellers. Will be available at the October Meeting. All tickets must be returned or sold by November 28th.  Bob Britton & Ray Zeh will be available between 6 – 9 PM at the club house for unsold tickets.  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

Conesville Rod & Gun Club: The club is offering a Youth pheasant hunt on October 14th.  The shoot will be located in Green County Dewey Irving and Jim Volker are the POCs. The age group is 12 – 15.  They need a current hunting license and also their own gun.  Dogs and Guides will be provided.  Each hunter will be issued a trigger lock for safety.  DEC will provide 50 birds for the shoot.  The club is also in the process of building cages for raising pheasants for next year.  

Whitetails Unlimited    Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited will host their annual banquet, which will be held September 24th at the Best Western located in Cobleskill.  No more tickets available. (Sold Out).  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Members had their annual fall picnic on September 16th with close to forty in attendance.  Peewee Pappas and Bob Kimball did the cooking.  A work party is planned for October 1st to help out with the pavilion.  Several Bear and Bob Cat sightings have been reported. 

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:30 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/   My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please update your address book/list.  Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
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The next meeting will be held at the SUNY Cobleskill College at 7:00 PM on Thursday, September 28th.[image: image4.png]


   Scott Trees from Richmondville whom is running for the 127th District New York State Assembly will be the guest speaker.
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